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Dear Sir / Madam 

Port Waratah Coal Services Limited (PWCS), Newcastle Coal Infrastructure Group 
(NCIG) and Newcastle Port Corporation (NPC) applications for authorisation 

[A91147 - A91149 and A91168-A911691 -amendments to the proposed conduct 

On 14 September 2009 the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission received a 
request to amend the above mentioned applications for authorisation from PWCS, NCIG and 
NPC (the 'Applicants'). 

In particular, the Applicants seek to vary the Capacity Framework Arrangements provided at 
Attachment 1 to the original supporting submission to the applications, dated 29 June 2009. 

A copy of the Applicants' covering letter of 14 September 2009 and the amended Capacity 
Framework Arrangements (in 'mark up') is attached. A copy of the amended application is 
also available on the ACCC's website www.accc.gov.au/AuthorisationsRe~ister. 

The Applicants submit that the proposed amendments to the Capacity Framework 
Arrangements largely involve clarifications and practical changes necessary to give effect to 
the long term solution for capacity expansions for the export of coal from the Port of 
Newcastle. Further, the Applicants submit that many of the changes involve a variation to 
the mechanics of the relevant arrangements, or are intended to address certain practical issues 
identified by the Applicants since the original authorisation applications were lodged at the 
end of June 2009. 

The ACCC invites you to make a submission in relation to the amended Capacity Framework 
Arrangements. 

If you would like to provide a submission in relation to the amended conduct please do so by 
close of business Monday, 21 September 2009. 

Submissions will be placed on the ACCC's public register subject to any request for 
exclusion (guidelines are attached). 








